
 

 

February 14, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Anthony Brown, Chairperson 
House Committee on Commerce and Economic Development 
Statehouse, Room 151-S 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Representative Brown: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2222 by House Committee on Children and Families 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2222 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 HB 2222 would prohibit employees of state child care centers and in-home workers who 
provide attendant care services under the Home and Community Based Services Waiver 
Programs from unionizing.  
 
 Passage of HB 2222 would have no fiscal effect. 
 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Dan Lewien, SRS 
 Diane Duffy, Board of Regents 
 Sara Arif, Department on Aging  


